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Mark these dates in your calendars 
 

GUNNERS DAY 
 

NOVEMBER 4th 2012 
 

See page 6 for details 
 
 

RAAHS BUSY BEES for 2012  

28th Jan     25th Feb     24th Mar     28th Apr 

26tth May     23th Jun     28th Jul     25th Aug 

22th Sep    27th Oct     24th Nov                   

LEIGHTON BATTERY OPEN DAYS 

 

The Leighton Battery Heritage Site is open on a 
regular basis every Sunday of every month from 10 
AM to 3:30 PM with tours of the tunnels every half 

hour. 
 

 

FRONT COVER   
 

LT Adam Moiler with the Queen’s Banner at the Battery Dinner.   
8 inch howitzers - 54th (Aust) Siege Battery by Frank Hurley (see page 11 for Article) 
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Next Issue – December 2012 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Editor gratefully acknowledges the contributions to the newsletter by the members, whose names appear with the corresponding 
articles. 

Articles, editorial comment or book reviews for publication should be submitted to the editor, at: Royal Australian Artillery Association of 
WA (Inc) PO Box 881, Claremont WA 6910.   Phone: 92694544   Fax: 9269 4370 or   E-mail the Editor at   info@artillerywa.org.au 

 
 

 

ADVERTISING 
 

Anybody interested in advertising their business in ARTILLERY WA for a donation of $ 10 (ten) per year, 
(four issues), both in printed and web site editions, contact 

Royal Australian Artillery Association of WA (Inc) PO Box 881, Claremont WA 6910.   Phone: 92694544   
Fax: 9269 4370 or   E-mail the Editor at   info@artillerywa.org.au 

Subs to your Association or Society are now due – RAAA of WA (Inc) - $ 15   RAAHS - $ 25 
We now have a Direct Debit facility – Please find the details in the relevant sections -  
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ROYAL AUSTRALIAN ARTILLERY ASSOCIATION WA (INC 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 
 
Fellow Gunners, 
 

For much of the period since my last report, I have been traveling Europe whilst on long service leave. 

It was a truly wonderful experience.  There is so much history in every city which is interesting and exciting 
but you also realise that most economies are in poor state.  By comparison you realise what a young nation 
Australia is but how lucky we are.  It made me appreciate more the sacrifices of our soldiers, sailors and 
airmen made so that we can have the quality of life we do.  I would like to thank Peter Mahoney, Vice 
President for taking over the reins whilst I was away and for attending the Corps dinner. 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of, and promote the Artillery WA website 
http://www.artillerywa.org.au/ 

Our next major event will be Gunners Day 2012, which will be held on Sunday, 4th November at 11.30 am at 
St Mathew’s Church, Stirling Square, Guildford. We will form up at 11:00 am. The format will be the march to 
the memorial and memorial service and then the church service. This will be followed by light refreshments in 
the church hall. Those wishing a stronger drink or lunch can then retire to the Rose & Crown hotel. 

I look forward to seeing you on Gunner’s Day, 

Ubique, 

Bob Farrelly 

LTCOL 

President, RAA Association 

 
B.C.’s NOTE 

 
Fellow Gunners, 
 
2012 is a year that many of us will remember as the year that everything changed. 
 
Don Rae was saying that he had seen a good deal of this years before when the CMF shrank overnight and 
3 FD REGT effectively became 7 FD BTY. I haven’t Don’s years of experience but I have never seen change 
of this scale and it is having an effect on the Bty, the BDE and the ARES. 
 

• The significant budget cuts required across the Defence portfolio are still to be completely worked 
out but it appears that the ARES will have to concentrate on a narrow skill/capability band to make best 
use of limited resources 
•  Ammunition and ARTS reductions will mean 7 FD BTY revamping the training calendar with more 
use of simulation and dry firing. 
• 7 FD BTY will come under ADMINCOMD of the 11/28 Battle Group Jan 2013. 
• Hobbs Artillery Park is being reorganised into a Battle Group HQ which will see major change to the 
accommodation and set up. 
• 7 FD BTY retains a recruiting target of 12 (ECN 161) Light Gunners 2012/13. However ECN 255 Arty 
Observers has been suspended. 
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Our aim is to keep all our people as these changes all affect us in some way. 
 
The turnout at the BTY Dinner/Regimental Dinner was very good; please make the effort to get to Gunners 
Day as the scale of change may mean that many traditions long cherished may soon disappear. 
 
Ubique 
 
John Blylevens 
Battery Commander 
7 Field Battery 3 Field Regiment RAA 

 
Battery / Regimental Dinner July 2012 

 

 
LT Adam Moiler and the Honour Guard for the Queen’s Banner. 

 

 
Maj Peter Mahoney presents the book prize for the Best Gunner to LBDR Quarles De Quarles. 

 

HELP US TO KEEP YOU UP TO DATE 

The RAA Association and RAAHS is keen to build up a data base of  member's email addresses in order to 
send out occasional important information relating to GUNNER activities, for example the final live fire of the 
M2A2 by 7 FD BTY, Battery Birthday Dinner and the latest ArtilleryWA Newsletter which is now on-line. 
Please send an email to john.blylevens@defence.gov.au if you would like to be included and when your 
change your email address, so we can keep up to date. 
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AUSTRALIAN ARMY 
Head of Regiment 

Royal Regiment of Australian Artillery 
 

Representative Colonel Commandant,  
Colonels Commandant,  
Commanding Officers,  
Battery Commanders, 
Regimental Sergeant Majors,  
All Ranks of the Royal Regiment of Australian Artillery,  
Associations and affiliated friends of the Regiment. 
 

ANNIVERSARY GREETINGS TO THE ROYAL REGIMENT OF AUSTRALIAN ARTILLERY 
1st AUGUST 2012 

 
The 1st of August 2012 marks the 141st Anniversary of the Royal Regiment of Australian Artillery service to 
the Army and Australia. Today we again celebrate the history, lineage and customs of the Regiment through 
a range of dinners and activities. 
 
Deployments of the Counter Rocket and Mortar system and Unmanned Aerial Systems continue in 
Afghanistan with futher deployment; in training for later in the year. They of course were not the only 
deployment; and we have soldiers from the Royal Regiment supporting the Uruzgan Tusk Group as  Joint 
Fires teams and in training Afghan soldiers in the Fourth Brigade and in the Afghanistan School of Artillery. 
We also remain busy domestically as we embed the capabilities of the M777 Lightweight Howitzer and the 
Advanced Field Artillery Tactical Data System into our training and we meet the challenge that new 
capabilities provide us. 
 
As we celebrate our anniversary this year, I ask everyone to think about our Gunners, deployed or in training 
for deployment to operations across the globe. They should know that we support their families during their 
absence and we wish them all a safe and speedy return to Australia and their families. 
 
The Representative Colonel Commandant Major General Ford, AO will retire from his position at the end of 
this year. We all wish him the very best for the future and thank him sincerely for his service to the Royal 
Regiment and trust that his very strong links to the Royal Regiment endure as I am  sure they will. 
On behalf of the Representative Colonel Commandant and Colonels Commandant, I congratulate all ranks of 
the Royal Regiment of Australian Artillery, serving and former, for their service. 

 
Ubique 
 
S. ROACH 
 
Brigadier  
Head of Regiment 
Telephone: (07) 3332 6321  
E-mail: don.roach@defence.gov.au 
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ROYAL AUSTRALIAN ARTILLERY 
 

GUNNERS’ DAY 
 

SUNDAY NOVEMBER 4, 2012 
 

All Gunners and their families are invited to attend the Annual Gunner’s Day 2012 at Stirling 
Square Guildford. 

 
RV:       1100 hours at St Matthews Church  
Parade Form up:     1115 hours 
Guests and families seated at dais:   1115 hours 
Parade step off:     1130 hours 
Wreath Laying Ceremony:    1140 hours 
Gunner’s Day Service in St Matthews Church 
Afternoon tea and fellowship in Church Hall 

 
Parade led by Australian Army Band Perth and the Australian Army Pipes and Drums Perth, 
Gunners past and present, serving Officers and Soldiers of 7 Fd Bty RAA and Members of the 
Australian Cadet Corps. 
 
Reviewing Officer: TBA 
Service will be conducted by Reverend Steve Warren 
Guests include Members of Parliament, Local Government, R&SL and other Associations. 
 
Enquiries to Hon Secretary Royal Australian Artillery Association Western Australia (Inc): John 
Blylevens 043 869 5711 
 
Gunner’s Day is a special day for remembrance and a great opportunity to also catch up with 
Gunner colleagues, let’s see you there.  
 
Please spread the word. 
 
 
 

WELFARE FUND and OFFICER 
John Walsh is the contact person as the Association’s Welfare Officer.  Anybody that needs to discuss any 

Welfare Funding can contact John via email at info@artillerywa.org.au or  jfxwalsh@bigpond.com.au  
or by phone on 9269 4544, Wednesday mornings. 

Access to Funds can be made by applying in writing using the Welfare Fund Form, which is available on request. (From 
the Treasurer) 

The Association reminds Members that access to the Fund to help Gunners financially at a time of need is strictly 
confidential and all applications are treated as such. 
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You can Now pay your Membership Fees by Direct Debit! 
 

Members can go to any bank (or do it by electronic transfer) and make a deposit quoting 
The RAA Association’s BSB and Account Number and your Name. The Funds will 
automatically be transferred to the Association’s Account along with your name. 

 
It’s that Simple!! 

 
 
If you choose this method please quote: 
 
RAA Association of WA (Inc) – (Note: Some banks may require the full wording) 
 
Commonwealth Bank 
 
BSB Number:   066 163 
 
Account Number: 0090 2583 

 
 

         
 

RAAA JACKET POCKET BADGE – Actual size of Badge is 100mm wide x 90mm high 
 

RAA EMBROIDERED BERET BADGES – Actual size is 55mm wide by 40mm high  
 

To purchase Embroidered Jacket and or Beret Badges   - 
Cut below and return to RAA Association of WA (Inc)  - PO Box 881 Claremont WA 6910 

  
 
I would like to order an Embroidered Badge / Jacket Pocket Badge (circle choice/s) as advertised 
in the ArtyWA newsletter. 
 
Please find enclosed the amount of $______ being for payment of _______(Qty) Beret Badges 

Please find enclosed the amount of $______ being for payment of _______(Qty) J P Badges 
(Badges are $10 each. Jacket Pockets are $25 each.  ) 
 
Name______________________________   Member of ____________________ 
        (Name of Association or Society) 
Street Name_________________________________________ 

Suburb:________________________  Postcode________     Phone_____________  Email:______________ 
Please make cheques payable to RAA of WA (Inc)  

Please do not forget to include 
your name, so we know who the 
payment is from. 
Thank You. 
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  THE AIMING POST 
The Royal Australian Artillery Historical Society 

Of Western Australia (Inc) 
 
 

 
PRESIDENTS REPORT and LEIGHTON UPDATE 

 
 
Dear Members, 
 
Your Committee is pleased to inform all members that our immediate past - president - Bruce Campbell has 
accepted the position of Patron of the RAAHS. 
  
Annex Items; members are reminded that an extensive range of military titles are able to be borrowed - 
Wednesdays 10.00- 2.00 be sure to bring some I.D. to access Irwin Barracks via main gate. Recently 
member Neil Lodge and a select team combed through excess military items from our collection and sold it 
an Arms and Armour show. Members Harvey Everett, Phil Pougnault and Merv Ward have now finished an 
impressive re-build of our Bofors L.A.A. gun- which is destined for Leighton Battery.  
 
 Leighton Items; formal permissions have now been lodged with Council and the Heritage Council for the 
private toilet to be built as an exterior addition to the Command Post.  Recently a number of Council officers 
were shown over the site and made aware of the RAAHS's plans to re-locate the 3.7 H.A.A. gun to the hilltop 
in a W.W.2 emplacement. It was also explained to them the Society's plan to roof the 5.25 site and replicate 
the 6'" gun floor at the southern site. Agreement in principle was obtained.  Members are reminded that 
these undertakings are time consuming to process and will cost plenty. Your Committee continues to pursue 
avenues of finance to that end. 
 
The entrance to the Command Post has been transformed with a dramatic looking large image of the 
entrance into the tunnel complex -our visitors can now see what awaits them! Members Roger Martin and 
Don Rae are thanked for their efforts there .Phase two changes in the C. P,'s interior will also commence 
shortly with a more integrated format to what we have seen to date. Historically we have tended to fill spaces 
with items merely because we have them, the thinking now is to impress visitors with larger images of more 
direct relevance to the defence of Fremantle Harbour wartime operations.  The bushfire earlier this year 
exposed three defensive infantry fighting positions cut into the limestone on the N.W. face of the battery. All 
are only a foot deep now. Council's Heritage Officer is very keen to learn more about these WW2 reminders.  
 
If any of the Leighton guides have a partner who they think would make a good cashier - we could do with 
one or two. Please approach me about this matter. 
 
The Society thanks member Alf Snell who continues to provide a security presence at the carpark each 
Sunday. Alf's steely gaze has more than once warned off a few wandering souls. 
 
Once again, thanks you to all members who contribute in any way to our Society operations. 
 
Enjoy the Spring showers! 
 
DAVID CARTER  
President 
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2012 WEST AUSTRALIAN HERITAGE AWARDS 
 

WINNER CATEGORY 1: Outstanding voluntary contribution to heritage by an individual 

(A person who has made a significant and ongoing voluntary contribution to the conservation, promotion 
and/or understanding of cultural heritage in the community.) 

 
Robert (Bob) Mitchell has a special interest in and an encyclopaedic knowledge of military history, which  
began with  his experience in the Canadian armed forces and has transferred to  the Western Australian 
museum sector. 
Bob says that when he immigrated to Australia in 1990, he was interested in exploring his wife's family 
history who are fifth generation Subiaco born and bred so that’s when he joined the Subiaco Historical 
Society. 
 
Since then he has been an active volunteer for many of the state's heritage bodies, including Museums 
Australia, the Kings Park Honour Avenue Committee, Rottnest Volunteer Guides, the Scout Museum, the 
National Trust and the Army Museum. Add to this Bob's twenty two years and continuing membership of the 
RAAHS of which he is a past president and a guide at the Leighton Battery Artillery Heritage Site.   
 
His recent appointment as curator of the Army Museum of WA is an indication of the high regard in which he 
is held and this is further signalled by his appointment as mc at the ANZAC Day Parade and Peace Park 
Ceremony in Albany. 
 
Congratulations Bob on your most deserved award. 
 
 
 

PRESENTATION OF PHOTOS 
 
 
A magnificently framed set of photographs of forty two of the forty three servicemen killed during the Second 
World War and who all resided in Mosman Park before the war is a lasting and fitting tribute to their great 
sacrifice. 
 
Lance Corporal Alan Wilfred Moore left a wife and four children in Rhodes Place Mosman Park, artilleryman 
John Mayo Tolley was killed in Crete and Frederick Edward Smith died when HMAS Perth was sunk. 
 
Images of the three Mosman Park men gazed out of the frame with those of thirty nine other servicemen 
killed during the Second World War. 
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This precious memento had been in the care of the Historical Society at Leighton Battery Heritage Site for a 
number of years but because of its significance to the community at Mosman Park it was decided by the 
RAAHS committee that it should be offered to the Mosman Park sub-branch of the RSL. 
 
On Wednesday 15th August 2012 following the RSL meeting held at the Mosman Park Council Offices, Don 
Rae presented the framed photos to the president of Mosman Park RSL Sub-Branch, Mr Alf Snell. 
 
On accepting the presentation on behalf of the sub-branch Alf offered his sincere thanks to RAAHS for the 
generous gift which was received with acclaim. 
 
 

 
 
They are remembering them … A big crowd, including Mosman Park mayor Ron Norris, holding the left side of the 
frame, and Mosman Park RSL president Alf Snell, holding the other, with photos of Mosman Park men who paid the 
ultimate sacrifice in World War II. Photo: Paul McGovern 
 
 

 
 

NEW TOUR GUIDES – WELCOME 
 

Are you keen to promote one of WA’s premier military history sites to 
others? 
 
Then you are welcome to join our team of guides who volunteer their 
time for a few hours on a roster basis once a month on a Sunday to 
conduct public tours. 
 
This historic site is the World War II Gun complex built as a part of 
Fortress Fremantle Defence located at Buckland Hill in Mosman Park. 
 
• You will be trained and coached 
• You will be part of a friendly team 
• You need to be able to climb steps 
• Vacancies for Guides and Cashiers 
  
For further information call David Carter 93673539 (after hours) 
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THE AUSTRALIAN SIEGE BRIGADE 1916-1918 (part1) 

By  
Major-General B. M. Morris, C.B.E.. D.S.O. 

 
When war broke out in 1914 the Regiment of Royal Australian Garrison Artillery was scattered among the various 
defended ports of Australia from Thursday Island round to Fremantle. All the personnel were members of the 
permanent military forces and, as professional soldiers, were keen to join the original units of the First A.I.F. However, 
enemy warships were then in Pacific waters and it was not until sometime after von Spee's fleet was annihilated at the 
Falkland Islands on December 8, 1914, that the Government decided to send a siege brigade overseas. 
 
The drafts from the various States collected in Melbourne about 21st May, 1915. Our first quarters were at the police 
depot in St. Kilda Road, but we soon moved across the road and settled in under canvas on a site that was known as 
"The Cow Paddock" adjoining Government House. Here clothing and personal equipment were issued, and the unit was 
organised into a brigade headquarters and two batteries each with its first reinforcements. The total strength was about 
450 all ranks. 
 
With the draft from Western Australia came a young kangaroo, which was at once adopted as the brigade mascot. It 
nearly died during the voyage through the Red Sea and could not survive the cold of its first English winter. However, 
its memory was perpetuated by a stencil out from a photograph which was subsequently used on all vehicles -B.H.Q. 
white, one battery blue, the other battery red. 
 
Most of the members of the excellent regimental bands from Sydney and Queenscliff were in the brigade, but they had 
to leave their instruments behind as these were Government property. An appeal for funds to purchase instruments was 
inserted in the Melbourne evening paper. The next morning’s mail brought a letter from the proprietor of the Melbourne 
'Age' stating that a complete set of instruments and band scores could be selected and the bill sent to him! As a result of 
this most generous action the brigade soon had a very fine band, probably the best that left Australia during that war. It 
played with great success in concerts and other performances in England, but when the brigade went to France, the 
bandsmen became scattered and the band could not be maintained. 
 
The brigade left Melbourne on 17th July, 1915, in H.M.A. Transport A.67, R.M.S. "Orsova", which called at Fremantle, 
Aden, Suez, Port Said and Gibraltar. The voyage was uneventful except for German measles, which had been brought 
aboard in Melbourne and persisted until our arrival in England, and one bit of excitement when, somewhere in the 
Atlantic, off Cape Ushant, a hostile submarine surfaced a couple of miles astern of us. Before it could attack us two 
destroyers came over the horizon at full speed and the submarine disappeared. That it had been active in the area was 
clearly visible as we steamed through much wreckage and passed several corpses. At eighteen knots the "Orsova" 
steamed straight for Plymouth with two destroyers running round her like terriers. 
 
Disembarking at Devonport, we moved by train across England (at its most beautiful in September) to Lydd in the south 
of Kent. Our arrival at the camp took the authorities completely by surprise. They thought we were in Egypt! As there 
was no accommodation available for us, the only solution was to give the whole brigade a week's leave. However, some 
of the personnel had no "cash in hand" and, in a- strange country where many had no friends, it was essential that some 
pay be issued. At that time there was no A.I.F. Headquarters in England; consequently, by arrangement with the 
Australian High Commissioner's office in London, funds were made available at a local bank. 
 
Soon the brigade settled down to training, but such was the shortage of equipment available at that time to the British 
Army that all our drill and field-firing was carried out on old 8 inch muzzle loaders and out of date Austrian howitzers. 
Three months were spent at Lydd in training and organisation. Brigade headquarters and the two batteries were allotted 
numbers in the Royal Garrison Artillery -- the 36th (Aust.) Heavy Artillery Group and 54th (Aust) Siege Batteries. 
 
In December we moved to Taunton In Somerset where mobilisation in all respects was completed, stores being drawn 
from the arsenal at Woolwich and the guns direct from the manufacturers. The 54th was armed with 8 inch howitzers 
(each piece travelling and firing on the one axle) and the 55th with 9.2 inch. The 9.2's were distributed for travelling 
into three loads, which had to be assembled into one unit for firing. The maximum range for each of these howitzers 
was 10,000 yards. Tractors, lorries, cars and motor-cycles (with and without sidecars) were drawn to establishment. 
 
On 26th February, 1916, the first details of Brigade Headquarters and the 54th Battery proceeded to France via 
Folkestone and Boulogne. The 55th left Taunton at midnight on March 1st and 2nd, and crossed the Channel on the 
2nd. With the exception of a small M.T unit, the Siege Brigade was the first A.I.F. unit in France. The trek up from the 
base was made without incident except that we had trouble with frozen radiators on account of the extreme cold. The 
'spuds'' on the tractor caterpillar tracks became very badly worn travelling on the paved roads. Many times later in the 
war when moving long distances by road, the tracks were worn smooth and the tractors became unmanageable. 
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8 inch howitzers - 54th (Aust) Siege Battery    9.2 inch Howitzer - 55th (Aust) Siege Battery 
 
 
The brigade's first positions in action were in the British XVII Corps area, covering the line just north of Arras, 
immediately west of Vimy Ridge. 
 
It might here be noted that the greater portion of the brigade's war service was spent with corps other than the 
Australian Corps. Frequently, indeed, headquarters and the two batteries were in three different corps. For example, in 
November, 1917, headquarters was at Rousdamme, in Belgium, the 8 inch battery was at Nieuport on the coast, and the 
9.2 inch battery near Cambrai. Brigade Headquarters served in nineteen different corps, each of the two batteries in 
seventeen. Apart from British and Australian formations, they served under the French II Corps and Cavalry Corps, the 
16th French Division, the 2nd and 6th Belgian Divisions, and the Canadian Corps, while several times they were also in 
liaison with the New Zealanders, and South Africans. 
 
In June, 1916, the brigade moved south to the Somme, to cover some British divisions attacking on the northern flank. 
We were soon moved, however, to the vicinity of Albert and it was here that we first made contact with the Australian 
divisions which were operating at Pozieres. Soon the 55th Battery took position in the famous chalk pit near 
Contalmaison; here it stayed for two months before returning to the Arras area. 
 
Early in 1917 headquarters and 54th Battery did good work on the old Somme battlefield when the Germans retired to 
the Hindenburg Line. They, too, then returned to the Arras sector. All components of the brigade then took part in the 
successful attack on Vimy Ridge on 9th April, 1917 -- a big show in which no other Australian units took part in the 
preliminary bombardment prior to this attack the massed artillery fired 2,687,600 rounds of all natures in 15 days. The 
55th was first in the moat behind the city of Arras where we made ourselves very comfortable. For several weeks 
following the capture of Vimy Ridge our batteries occupied successive positions as the advance continued. These, 
however, were not very far apart so the 11 rest" position of the 55th remained in the moat. The final position in this 
sector was in "Battery Valley" where, owing to the limited area and number of batteries available, the howitzers were 
mounted only ten yards apart. Some of our weapons were here condemned for inaccuracy after firing 10,000 rounds. 
 
In May, 1917, the Australian batteries were withdrawn from this sector after the battle died down and entrained for the 
north to begin their long sojourn in the Ypres Salient. For the 55th this lasted until October. In the salient we had most 
of our trouble with soft soil; in the Arras md Somme areas it had been largely chalk. Shortly after our arrival in Flanders 
the preliminary bombardment, for the Messines battle commenced. Prior to that attack on June 7th, siege batteries were 
engaged in wire cutting, bombardment of strong points, observation posts, trenches, prevention of enemy work by night, 
harassing of roads by day and night without cessation, and counter battery work. In these preliminary bombardments, 
for twelve days before the attack, 3,561,500 rounds were fired by the artillery of the British Army, and the effect on the 
Germans was plainly visible after the assault when prisoners were taken still dazed and deafened. 
 
About this time the 54th (8 inch) Battery was moved to an area on the coast, and I lost track of its doings. On one 
occasion, however, I managed to pay the battery a visit with Lieutenant-Colonel H. W. Lloyd of the Australian Field 
Artillery. A most interesting thing we heard there was the alarm signal from Nieuport when a shell fired by a long-range 
gun in the vicinity of Ostend was travelling overhead towards Dunkirk. After the alarm sounded the inhabitants of 
Dunkirk had two and a half minutes to get to safety. 
 
Text for this article by: Australian Siege Brigade Association (N.S.W.) 1960 
 
Western Front Photography by Frank Hurley 
 

Part 2 will be included in the next edition on this newsletter 
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You can Now pay your Membership Fees by Direct Debit! 

 
Members can go to any bank and make a deposit quoting The RAA Historical Society’s BSB and Account 

Number and your Name. The Funds will automatically be transferred to the Association’s Account along with 
your name. 

 
If you choose this method please quote: 
 
RAA Historical Society of WA (Inc) - (Note: Some banks may require the full wording) 
 
Commonwealth Bank 
 
BSB Number:  066-103 
Account Number: 00903744 

 
7 Fd Bty Merchandise FOR SALE 

      
 

TIE  DETAILS ON TIE      STUBBY HOLDER 
 

To purchase 7 Fd Bty RAA Tie or Stubby Holder    
Cut below and return to 7 Fd Bty ORs Canteen, 7 Fd Bty RAA, Irwin Barracks, KARRAKATTA WA 6010 

 
For further details contact Andrew Quarles: 

LBDR PMC, 7 Fd Bty, KARRAKATTA WA  6010 Mob: 0403 988 961 
  

 
I would like to order 7 Fd Bty RAA Tie / Stubby Holder (circle choice/s) 

as advertised in the ArtilleryWA newsletter. 
 
Please find enclosed the amount of $______ being for payment of _______(Qty) 7 Fd Bty RAA Tie 

Please find enclosed the amount of $______ being for payment of _______(Qty) Stubby Holder 

(Ties are $25 each. Stubby Holders are $5 each.  ) 

Name______________________________    

Street Name_________________________________________ 

Suburb:________________________  Postcode________     Phone_____________   

Email:______________ 

Please make cheques payable to '7 Fd Bty ORs Canteen' 

Please do not forget to include your name so 
we know who the payment is from. 

Thank You. 


